Emmer Green Pre-School – Policies & Procedures

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT POLICY

Parents are the first educators of their young children. The aim of the group is to support their essential work, not to supplant them. We will:-

· Make all new parents aware of the group’s systems and policies.

· Encourage parents on an individual basis to play an active part in the management of the group by joining the Management Committee.

· Ensure that parents are informed on a regular basis about their child’s progress.

· Ensure that all parents have opportunities to contribute from their own skill set, knowledge and interests to the activities of the group.

· Involve parents in shared record keeping about their own child, either formally or informally.

· Ensure that all parents are fully informed about meetings, conferences, open evenings, workshops and training.

· Consult with families about the times of meetings to avoid excluding anyone.

· Hold meetings in venues which are accessible and appropriate for all.

· Welcome the contributions of parents, whatever form these may take.

· Make known to all parents, the systems for registering queries, complaints or suggestions.

· Provide opportunities for parents to learn about the Pre-School curriculum and about young children learning in Pre-School and at home.

The Pre-School operates a Parent Helper Rota as we believe this is both beneficial to the child and the parent/ carer for the following reasons:-

It provides parents with the opportunity to experience a typical Pre-School session.

Children enjoy showing their parents/ carers their “special place”.

It ensures that our adult/ child ratio is above requirements as well as providing an extra pair of hands to help staff wherever needed.

We ask all parents to assist at 2 sessions per term and place a parent helper rota out before each half term so that parent’s can select a session which suits them best. This should be for a maximum of 2 hours only, according to the guidelines under “helpers who have no DBS check.” Each parent on arrival to help will be shown a copy of the “parental help guidelines” which also informs parents not to toilet any children. 
For insurance reasons we cannot accept any other children on site under the age of two, therefore alternative childcare arrangements would have to be made for any younger siblings on the days when the parent has chosen to help.

Pregnant mothers are not expected to help the first term after their baby arrives.

Parents are not expected to help for the first term when their child starts Pre-School to help the children settle.

This policy was adopted by Pre School on …..……………………………………….
Signed on behalf of the committee …………………………………………………..
Name of signatory ……………………………………………………………………..
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